

**STUDENT GOVERNMENT  
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING  
March 5th, 2020  
Called to Order: 8:58 P.M.**

**Preliminary Items**

- a. Roll Call

**Auxiliary Reports**

- a. Speaker of the Student Senate
  - i. Send me agenda items.
- b. Academic Affairs Co-Chairship
  - i. We have picked the finalists.
    - 1. Meeting with Sodexo for food.
    - 2. Sitting in on classes from the 18th-27th.
  - ii. Getting started with commencement speaker things
    - 1. Letting Student Affairs work on PR.
    - 2. We will be keeping the same prompt from the Fall.
  - iii. Just got information from Provost Gooch about scholarship renewal.
- c. Diversity Committee Chair
  - i. Diversity week is after Spring Break.
    - 1. 55 RSVPs to Unity Dinner.
      - a. Allocated enough funding for 70, and I'm guessing we will get about 60.
      - b. We will be using leftovers for different appetizers after switching the reservations to 55.
  - ii. Lizzie and I met with Janna to talk about Gender Neutral housing.
    - 1. She gave full support.
    - 2. She told us the best approach is similar to the Alcohol policy; coming up with a report with research from other universities and past resolutions which will go to the Board of Governors in April.
  - iii. Dr. Millot will be talking to Dr. Thomas and then our body regarding the Bias Report Team with specific recommendations. Probably late March or April.
- d. Environmental Affairs Chair
  - i. Earth week meeting today.
    - 1. Finalized designs for stickers and posters.
    - 2. Dates are finalized.
      - a. Kirksville and Truman neither have a designated Bike to Work day; should we do something like this?
  - ii. Working on co-sponsorships with the Labyrinth.
- e. External Affairs Chair
  - i. Productive meeting
    - 1. Drafting the resolution for the newsletter.
      - a. We need something general or specific for alumni relations so this resolution will be a little broader.
        - i. Truman updates?
        - ii. Kirksville community updates?
        - iii. From here on out, external committee will deal with alumni relations
        - iv. We want to give a sense of what the newsletter should be, such as major events or updates on committee activity. Some committee members suggested room for Kirksville.
        - v. Discussion:
          - 1. Schmidt: I would like to give your committee the charge of alumni relations but not necessarily specifying the stipulations by which the newsletter must be written.

- ii. We will have a lot of money leftover after Truman at the Capitol.
    - 1. We will be taking 14 to Truman at the Capitol.
- f. Health, Wellness, and Safety Committee Chair
  - i. We have finalists for the award; they will be contacted and interviewed soon.
- g. Purple Friday Subcommittee Chair
  - i. We got the gold coins for the event.
    - 1. Everything is in the process of acquiring the items.
- h. PR Director
  - i. N.A.
- i. Student Affairs Chair
  - i. Taking pictures of the maps in the academic buildings so Laura may help.
  - ii. Met with Laura and Laurie regarding picnic tables.
    - 1. Laurie pointed out the most beneficial spots.
  - iii. Got the contact info for Kettle Corn for Student Appreciation week
    - 1. Moved it to Wednesday, and Wednesday's old plans will be a Brunch on Tuesday.
    - 2. Moving Trivia to the Sub Georgian rooms.
- j. Vision Doc Ad Hoc Committee Chair
  - i. Going to add things about voter registration and the census to external.
  - ii. We got all the photos from Tim, going to bring them to Publications for the photos.
  - iii. Marketing in the works.
  - iv. Should be done by Spring Break; formatting and publishing after that.
- k. Women's Leadership Conference Committee Chair
  - i. Sent out an email to all conference attendees for the survey.
  - ii. Waiting on data.
  - iii. Working on the final report.
  - iv. One last meeting after Spring Break, and will have the final report on March 22nd.

#### **Executive Reports**

- a. Treasurer
  - i. If you have sent me anything in the last two weeks, it has been submitted to Laura. I might get updates or not, but it's in the process.
- b. Secretary
  - i. No report.
- c. President and Vice President of the Student Association
  - i. Met with Dr. Thomas today.
    - 1. Coronavirus was the topic of discussion.
      - a. Next week is the countywide health meeting.
        - i. More info coming after Spring Break.
    - 2. Update on studying abroad.
      - a. They have a list of students abroad and are monitoring the situation.
        - i. Making a decision next week regarding the Summer studying abroad; likely will be cancelled.
    - 3. Janna wanted to emphasize that there is a plan for the coronavirus but right now it is a lot of 'what-if's', so there will not be solidified plans.
    - 4. They are not ordering masks.
  - ii. We will be writing a professional programming resolution.
  - iii. Room lottery is coming up; think about that over Spring Break.
    - 1. For next Fall.
  - iv. We have a lot of programming weeks coming up after Spring Break, please continue helping volunteering.

**Adjourned: 10:10 P.M.**